

Chellaston and Shelton Lock Neighbourhood Board

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 27 May 2010 at Filbert Walk Common Room

Present:

Cllr Ingall, Chair	Derby City Council
Cllr Jennings	Derby City Council
Cllr Holmes	Derby City Council
Tony Brittan	Inspector, Derbyshire Police
Darren Burford	Sergeant, Derbyshire Police
Arthur Hibbert	Resident
David Gartside	Derby City Council - Highways
Paul Brookhouse	Enthusiasm
Phil Bailey	Resident
Gill Donaldson	Resident & CRA
Robin Miller	Resident
Ian Colder	Resident
Andrew Mellors	Community Safety Partnership
Fiona Henchley	Minute Taker

11/10	WELCOME, INTRODUCTIONS AND APOLOGIES - Chair Councillor Ingall welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made. Apologies were received from Sue Clarke, John Bowden, Sarah Hulland and John Taylor.	
12/10	DECLARATIONS OF PERSONAL AND/OR PREJUDICIAL INTEREST None.	
13/10	Late Items There were no late items received at the meeting.	
14/10	MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 18 FEBRUARY 2010 AND MATTERS ARISING - Chair The minutes from the previous meeting were AGREED as a true record. Matters Arising PCT – No current update. Sue has asked Andy to feed back any on-going concerns. Cllr Ingall advised that the surgery location issue be left with the Residents' Association at the moment.	

	<p>Red Lion site – Cllr Ingall and Cllr Jennings will be meeting with Adam Wilkinson on this.</p> <p>Local Development Framework Core Strategy Option Consultation. Cllr Holmes advised that the new government could impact on this and he will update the Board as soon as any information becomes available. Cllr Jennings said the proposal for a 250 home sheltered scheme at the back here will not be going ahead.</p>	
15/10	<p>PARKWAY ROAD REPAIRS – David Gartside</p> <p>David said the repairs have been done on Parkway. Traffic issues on Parkway were discussed and it was agreed the calming options from 2007 be revisited. David will put them together for consultation with residents and, depending on this; the issue could be designated as a future area priority or as a switch with one of the existing priorities. The cost implications in 2007 were around £90,000. David said Parkway is still a relatively safe road.</p> <p>During this item the following road/speed/parking issues were discussed:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • T2 – no update available on this. • Holmleigh Way – David said he felt the 40mph limit is probably right. However the Board could use the speed watch funding to target this area. • High Street parking on ‘island’ near shops. Cllr Ingall put forward the suggestion for something to combat this. Andy said the funding allocated, but not needed, for the speed restrictions, could be put to use here. David said plans for cycle racks could be submitted. • Jubilee Road ‘rat run’. David will take back the ‘rerouting’ question and also look at alternative solutions. Cllr Holmes suggested in the run up to the Neighbourhood Forum, the area is leafleted saying this item will be on the agenda. • Traffic lights near Co-op. David confirmed the A514 has priority here. 	<p>David Gartside</p> <p>David Gartside</p>
16/10	<p>OUTRUN REPORT: CHELLASTON & SHELTON LOCK NEIGHBOURHOOD BOARD BUDGETS 2009/10 – Andy Mellors</p> <p>Andy Mellors provided the Board with an update, item 6 in the agenda pack, on expenditure against budgets over the last financial year. Board members noted the following:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • There have been a couple of requests for funding where the application forms were not returned. • The School on Carlton Avenue have confirmed the works carried out have had a big impact on parking issues. • Maple Drive work – this is working well. 	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • It has been confirmed that Sporting Futures are operating in the area; they started just before Easter and will carry on until 7 October with the emphasis on imaginative games. • Funding for Trading standards will be clawed back and can be used as discussed in above item. • £1250 funding has given to schools to introduce road safety and this should take place this year – report to come back to the Board. • The Church has now asked for the facility for the war memorial. <p>It was agreed that Andy will write to all those who have received Board funding to ask them to attend a Forum meeting to report back on how the funding was utilised and the consequent outcomes</p> <p>Board members NOTED the contents of the report and AGREED actions as detailed.</p>	AM
17/10	<p>BOARD PRIORITIES FOR 2010/11 – Andrew Mellors/Board members</p> <p>It was agreed Andy Mellors set up a separate meeting, as was done last year, to agree priorities and funding to impact on them. Meeting to be arranged for early July.</p>	AM
18/10	<p>YOUTH UPDATE – Andrew Mellors</p> <p>Report included in agenda paperwork. Andy said the Youth Forum is running well with a core membership of 10 young people. Noted Colin Avison and Paul Brookhouse are looking at how best to engage young people whilst having not too dissimilar methods throughout the City. Also agreed representatives of this Board to visit the Youth Forum and then an invite be made for their representatives to attend here. This will be included in the Action Plan for regular review.</p> <p>Paul updated that the funding for a full-time worker for this area has been secured for another 12 months. The worker will be David O'Toole with Adam overseeing. Paul also said there is a need to revisit the benefits of outreach work on Friday nights.</p>	AM
19/10	<p>NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER'S REPORTS – Andrew Mellors</p> <p>Paperwork included in agenda pack. Andy also said quite a bit of this has been covered already. However, Andy would like to highlight the following:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The successful weight restriction days took place at no cost. • Operation Relentless will be running from 27 September to 27 	

	<p>November 2010 and the Board might like to consider funding to support activities during that campaign.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • There will be a Policy Experience Event running in the Market Place on 22 July 2010 from 10.30am-3.30pm. All welcome to go and have a look. • The draft Annual Report should be ready around mid-June. Noted it should be produced in a format that can be distributed to residents. • Chellaston Bowls Club right of way/disability and vehicular access issues. These are being investigated. <p>This item concluded with Cllr Ingall saying all involved in the weight restriction days have done an incredible job. Sgt Burford said it is hoped to carry out more days on a quarterly basis. Councillors to be informed when weight restriction days will be carried out.</p> <p>Board members NOTED the reports.</p>	<p>AM</p> <p>Police</p>
20/10	<p>NEIGHBOURHOOD UPDATE</p> <p>Several reports from Board members were NOTED. Other reports were as follows:</p> <p>Cllr Ingall – The new street lights are being dealt with case by case. The travellers on the local nature reserve were moved on. Cllr Ingall requested the mini motos/motorbikes concentrate on the Pit Close, Bensley Close and Willowbrook Grange area. Cllr Jennings said the Board could look at additional resource funding for this campaign and also canvass neighbouring boards about joint funding a camera for all to utilise. Andy said this can be broached at Neighbourhood Manager area.</p> <p>Cllr Jennings – Bin collections are still causing problems and these are being addressed.</p> <p>Cllr Holmes – there are on-going issues around the West Avenue North pathway through to the new housing estate in terms of ASB, taxi drop off etc. Sgt Burford confirmed the Police are aware and he will get an overview of crimes and incidents for the Councils.</p> <p>Ian Colder – will the third Chellaston PCSO be replaced? The Board was told this is unlikely but PC Jones will be leaving and this position will be filled.</p> <p>Phil Bailey – Sgt Burford confirmed the Police went to Bensley Close/Pit Close on Sundays to speak to people about inconsiderate parking.</p> <p>Library/Police Room. Sgt Burford said the lease is about to be</p>	<p>AM</p> <p>Police</p>

	<p>signed. Staff using the premises will have mobile data but not a computer link. The library is nearly ready to open, as is the Children's Centre on Maple Drive.</p> <p>Communication. Agreed photographs/brief profile of Board members to be included in next newsletter. Photographs to be taken at July Board meetings. Board achievements to be included and a summary of the Annual report plus item on weight checks. Ian said the next newsletter is likely to be 2 A4 sheets.</p> <p>Police. Insp Brittan said most issues have already been covered. Cllr Holmes requested he have a chance to 'shadow' the Police and agreed this to be linked in with the work of the Street Pastors. In reply to Gill, Sgt Burford said the training for the speed cameras is currently on-going for Sinfin and Osmaston Boards. A few more volunteers are needed for this area's training. This will be mentioned at the next Forum meetings.</p>	<p>Police/ Street Pastors</p> <p>AM</p>
21/10	<p>DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING: Forum 15 July, Board 19 August. Discussed and Board date of 19 August will need to be changed. Venue of 15 July to be changed – due to lack of attendance at Shelton Lock (2 people from Shelton Lock and 2 from Chellaston attended the last Forum in Shelton Lock) Board want all Forums to be held in Chellaston as these are well attended. Councillors will hold extra surgeries in Shelton Lock area on Friday evenings to allow extra opportunities to raise issues.</p>	<p>AM</p> <p>Local cllrs</p>